Kansas State Use Committee Meeting
Thursday, October 6, 2016, 1:30 p.m.

BTCO - Wichita, Kansas
Committee Attendees: Shelby Fry (Chair), Norm Wilks (V-Chair), Darren Muci, Barry Swanson, Michael Montana, Tracy Diel, Senator Faust-Goudeau, Representative Erin Davis and Pat Terick
Call to Order –

The meeting was called to order at 1:31 p.m.

Roll Taken –

Quorum met
Approval of Minutes – 

No Minutes for approval.
Old Business –
Adding items onto the agenda based upon retreat with committee members on September 22, 2016 and October 6, 2016.  Those items are:  Vendor Checklist. Outreach to Unified School Districts and State Use Committee book.
Kansas Braille Transcription Institute (KBTI) qualified vendor application. Several members visited KBTI prior to the meeting as part of site visit requirement.  Those attending were Shelby Fry, Michael Montana, Daren Muci and Tracy Diel.  Discussion of KBTI as a Qualified Vendor, with comments from different committee members who were at the onsite visit.  KBTI provided additional information to the Committee in response to questions.  
KBTI looking to expand into additional office space and bring in new employees, along with new equipment.  At this time there were no employees working at the site.  KBTI provides services through individuals currently out-of-state as 1099 individuals.  Volume of work outside of the State of Kansas was referenced.  Hire people all over the country.
Continued discussion with members of the Committee regarding KBTI application.  

Motion: Table decision on Qualified Vendor application of KBTI until December 2016 State Use meeting. Norm Wilks, 2d – Rep. Davis.  Motion approved. Sen. Faust-Goudeau voted against the motion. 

New Business –
Discussion of outreach to Unified School Districts regarding use of State Use Catalog. 
Norm Wilks will contact State Department of Education to bring forth information and guidance on the use of the State Use Catalog to the different school districts.

Possible Committee Rules and Regulations is a topic for continued review in the future.

Form for Qualified Vendor application was discussed.  February 2017 meeting will be a re-qualification of vendors.  
Definition of competitive bidding was discussed.

OEM versus remanufactured items will have a process flow worksheet to allow review of this type of inclusion.
Form would include recommendation to the Director of Purchases.

Board Book for Committee members.  
Other Business –

No items.
Stakeholders Feedback
Natalie Bright asked for vendor information for the Legislative report. Due to her by November 1, 2016.
Comments received from Cartridge King about employment for people with disabilities, as requirements are changing. 
Comments from members of the State Use Committee
Adjournment –

Motion to adjourn – Rep. Erin Davis, 2d - Pat Terick  

Motion approved.  
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